Honorable Willie C. Wade Alderman, 7th District Room 205, City Hall

SUBJECT:

 $\overline{7^{\text{TH}}}$ ALDERMANIC DISTRICT – FILE #060250 INSTALLATION OF NO LEFT TURN SIGNS ON NORTH 35^{TH} STREET NORTHBOUND AND SOUTHBOUND AT WEST FOND DU LAC AVENUE/WEST BURLEIGH STREET

6:30 AM TO 9:00 AM AND 2:30 PM TO 6:00 PM

EXCEPT SATURDAY AND SUNDAY

Dear Alderman Wade:

Currently there are signs prohibiting left turns at all times northbound and southbound on North 35th Street at West Fond du Lac Avenue/West Burleigh Street. To improve local traffic circulation during lower traffic volume midday, late night, and weekend periods, signs will be installed to make this prohibition effective only from 6:30 AM to 9:00 AM and 2:30 PM to 6:00 PM Monday through Friday.

We will prepare the necessary legislation for the next Public Safety Committee meeting so that you may support it to final passage.

Very truly yours,

Jeffrey S. Polenske, P.E. City Engineer

RWB:lja

Honorable Robert Bauman Alderman, 4th Aldermanic District Room 205, City Hall

SUBJECT: 4th ALD. DIST. – FILE #060250

INSTALLATION OF NO TURN ON RED

FROM CENTER LANE

NORTHBOUND ON NORTH PLANKINTON AVENUE

AT WEST CLYBOURN STREET

Dear Alderman Bauman:

Since West Clybourn Street is one-way westbound and North Plank inton Avenue is one-way northbound, left turns on red at the traffic signal at the intersection are permitted. The northbound approach on North Plank inton Avenue has a left turn only left lane and a shared left turn and through center lane. Vehicles in the shared left turn and through center lane would have to cross a moving lane on West Clybourn Street to make a left turn on red, creating an unsafe situation. Therefore, we recommend signs be installed to prohibit turns on red from the center lane northbound on North Plank inton Avenue at West Clybourn Street.

We will prepare the necessary legislation that will be heard at the next Public Safety Committee meeting, so you may support it to final passage.

Very truly yours,

Jeffrey S. Polenske, P.E. City Engineer

RWB:lja

Honorable Willie C. Wade Alderman, 7th Aldermanic District Room 205, City Hall

SUBJECT: 7TH ALDERMANIC DISTRICT FILE #060250

INSTALL YIELD SIGNS ON WEST NASH STREET AT NORTH 57TH STREET

Dear Alderman Wade:

This is in response to your request to install the above-captioned traffic control restriction.

Our Traffic Engineering staff has investigated this request and found that the accident data received from the Milwaukee Police Department revealed an increase in accidents at this intersection that would warrant the above-captioned control. We therefore, in the interest of public safety, recommend the installation of the yield control.

We will prepare the necessary legislation for the next Public Safety Committee meeting, so that you may support it to final passage.

Very truly yours,

Jeffrey S. Polenske, P.E. City Engineer

RWB:lja

Honorable James A. Bohl, Jr. Alderman, 5th Aldermanic District Room 205, City Hall

SUBJECT: 5TH ALDERMANIC DISTRICT – FILE #060250

INSTALL STOP SIGNS ON WEST HOPE AVENUE AT NORTH 78^{TH} STREET

Dear Alderman Bohl:

This is in response to your request to install the above-captioned traffic control restriction.

Our Traffic Engineering staff has investigated this request and found that the accident data received from the Milwaukee Police Department revealed an increase in accidents at this intersection that would warrant the above-captioned control. We therefore, in the interest of public safety, recommend the installation of the stop control.

We will prepare the necessary legislation for the next Public Safety Committee meeting, so that you may support it to final passage.

Very truly yours,

Jeffrey S. Polenske, P.E. City Engineer

RWB:lja

Honorable James A. Bohl, Jr. Alderman, 5th Aldermanic District Room 205, City Hall

 $\frac{5^{\rm TH} \ ALDERMANIC \ DISTRICT - FILE \#060250}{\rm INSTALL \ ALL-WAY \ STOP \ ON}$ SUBJECT:

WEST LOCUST STREET AND NORTH 89TH STREET

Dear Alderman Bohl:

In compliance with your request, legislation will be prepared for consideration at the next Public Safety Committee meeting to install the above-captioned traffic control.

Very truly yours,

Jeffrey S. Polenske, P.E. City Engineer

RWB:lja c: City Clerk, Public Safety

Honorable Michael McGee, Jr. Alderman, 6th Aldermanic District Room 205, City Hall

SUBJECT: 6TH ALDERMANIC DISTRICT – FILE #060250

PROHIBITION OF PEDESTRIAN CROSSING

SOUTH CROSSWALK

AT THE INTERSECTION OF

NORTH DR. MARTIN LUTHER KING JR. DRIVE AND

NORTH PORT WASHINGTON AVENUE

Dear Alderman McGee:

Due to the geometry of the intersection, there is no south crosswalk at the intersection of North Dr. Martin Luther King Jr. Drive and North Port Washington Avenue. Therefore, we recommend the prohibition of the pedestrian crossing on the south crosswalk at the traffic control signal at the intersection.

We will prepare the necessary legislation that will be heard at the next Public Safety Committee meeting so that you may support it to final passage.

Very truly yours,

Jeffrey S. Polenske, P.E. City Engineer

RWB:lja